
Jonathan and Sarah Cook 

Our first concern is: That the proposal to increase the level and volume of water on the flood plain to 
the south of the railway will raise the water table in the area of the Village Green to the north of the 
railway embankment and cause flooding. 

• when we have heavy rainfall (this year by November, some years by January) the ditch 
behind are property fills up with water i.e. when the water table is saturated and then 
overflows down the drive adjacent to our garden and into a gully on The Green. This stream 
can run for several days. See photo attached. 

• Last year in 2020 surface water running down from the village side of The Railway 
Embankment got into the foul water drains in Powder Mill Lane and very nearly flooded 
several homes. 

Our second concern is : How lorries will access this site. Our High Street is narrow and on the B2027 
with parking allowed so that there constant traffic jams and congestion with tail backs extending 
back out of the village at peak times. If the proposal goes ahead then the heavy goods traffic would 
need to come off the A21 and in south of the village via Ensfield Road and exit the same way thereby 
avoiding the village. 

• At night if lorries come through the village the noise reverberates off the high wall that 
borders 'Hall Place' and stretches the length of the High Street. This even affects us living on 
The Village Green. Last night Southern Water foul water tankers using The Flood Barrier Site 
woke us up at midnight, 3.00am and yet again at 4.00am! 

• Our Primary School and the children's Playground are situated on The High Street. Apart 
from safety issues when traffic is congested there are real air quality issues for these 
children.  

 


